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Public Safety Meeting 5/6/2020 Verbatim Record 
 
Mr. Peck:  Alright everybody's here. So, we will welcome everyone to the 
Public Safety meeting here for May the sixth. Therese has taken 
attendance.  Could I get a motion to approve the minutes of the March 
fourth meeting? 
 
Mr. O’Connor:  So moved. 
 
Mr. Peck:  Mr. O’Connor, Seconded? Mr. Wright. Any corrections or 
additions? Hearing none all in favor signify by saying aye. 
 
Several voices: Aye. 
 
Mr. Peck: Any opposed? Motion carries. Alright first up Chad, I don’t see 
Drew here. So, Chad are you covering the stuff for the Public Defender's 
office? The acceptance of grant funds from the Office of Indigent Legal 
Services? 
 
Mr. Cooke:  Yeah, this is actually a Conflict Defender’s office 
initiative. So, which is under our office. So, I'll cover these. 
So, this is just more or less an update, in late two thousand and 
nineteen the Board accepted these funds, and authorized the chairman to 
sign an agreement to accept them. Since that time, we've had a change 
here in the structure of the Conflict Defender’s office. Last year we 
were contracting out with attorneys. And that's what was included in the 
details associated with these grant funds from ILS. We now have a 
different format here where we actually have paid employees. So I worked 
with ILS we've amended that contract too, so now we can apply all of 
those funds to pay the salary of our family court attorney in the 
Catholic Defender's office who is Neil Weiner. So it’s just an update. 
The Chairman still has the authority to sign that agreement. I just 
wanted to let you know that the details of that have changed somewhat 
slightly, but the contract amount is the same. 
 
Mr. Peck: So do we need a resolution? 
 
Mr. Cooke: You do not, nope. 
 
Mr. Peck:  It’s just for information purposes only. 
 
Mr. Cooke:  It is. 
 
Mr. Peck:  Very good. Any questions for Chad on that?  
 
Mr. Wright:  Does that cover the whole salaries? 
 
Mr. Cooke: It covers the majority of the salary and fringe for the Family 
Court Attorney.  The other Conflict Defender is George Conway and 
George’s salary is covered through the Hurell-Harring funding, which is a 
separate revenue stream we receive from ILS. So presently all expenses 
associated with that office are covered by a grant. 
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Mr. Peck: Anything else? Alright next up Emergency Services, Carl Zeilman 
come on forward and we can present the contract. 
 
Mr. Zeilman: The first item of business request for resolution is for 
Cummings generator maintenance. It is the maintenance of our generators, 
our redundant generator backup at all of the tower sites across the 
county for our radio towers. This expense is nineteen thousand, nine, 
twenty, four, eighty two per year. And that went to the lowest bidder for 
that contract. And what I'm focusing on right now is because of what 
we're involved in here in the county to try to use as much grant funding 
as we possibly can to pay for any of the expenses that we have related to 
these types of expenses going forward, so that's our goal. 
 
Mrs. Raymond: Jean Raymond I'll move that.  
 
Mr. Peck: Okay motion has been made by Supervisor Raymond, is there a 
second? 
 
Mr. Lant: Second 
 
Mr. Peck: Supervisor Lant. Discussion? Question, I think when I looked at 
it is that a one year contract with an option for two or its it two years 
option three?  
 
Mr. Zeilman:  It's two with an extension. We have to mutually agree upon 
that extension for the year after. 
 
Mr. Peck:  So, two years, two year contract, and then with a third year 
extension. Alright, any other questions? Motion has been made and 
seconded.  All in favor signify by saying aye. 
 
Several voices: Aye 
 
Mr. Peck: Any opposed? Motion carries. Next up the co-location agreement. 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  So this is a co-location agreement with the City of 
Saratoga Springs school district to put an antenna repeater on our 
McGregor tower, which will allow for expanded interoperability with the 
school buses that run in that district. So, that is, well for them, it's 
an eighteen hundred dollar per year agreement. So that will pay for the 
minimal amount of electricity and the one antenna space on the tower at 
McGregor, which is very minimal. 
 
Mr. Peck:  Would anybody like to move that?  
 
(inaudible) 
 
Mr. Peck:  Motion made by Supervisor Wright, seconded by Mr. Lawler. 
Questions on that, discussion. Hearing none all in favor signify by 
saying aye. 
 
Several voices:  Aye 
 



3 
 

Mr. Lawler:  Sorry Bill, I was late to the, aye, but just a quick 
question. Is there, is the contract, there's a contract for that right? 
That’s with the county and the school district. 
 
Mr. Zeilman: It’s a five year agreement with them at eighteen hundred 
dollars per year. 
 
Mr. Lawler:  Ok, great, that answers my question. Thank you. 
 
Mr. Wright:  Can I ask him a question on a different subject real quick? 
 
Mr. Peck: Yea, well wait one sec. We had ayes, is there any no’s on this? 
Hearing none, motion passes. Go ahead. 
 
Mr. Wright:  I just, any update on the Lake Luzerne tower? or the.. 
 
Mr. Zeilman: Yes 
 
Mr. Peck:  I was gonna ask him if he could hit, yea maybe, I don't wanna 
get into contract if you’re negotiating still with some of those. 
 
Mr. Zeilman: No 
 
Mr. Peck:  I talked about the cell tower work being done. 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  We were this close at having that agreement for Lake 
Luzerne and the Chairman's the Lakeview site in the Town of Day being on 
this agenda for today. Just couldn't connect the dots with, you know, 
Verizon on getting replies back quick enough to get it done. 
I think, you know, without speaking out of turn, I would say that those 
are pretty much finished and that should be finalized for the next 
meeting. I was really hoping that it could be for this meeting. 
But. 
 
Mr. Wright:  Does that have to, do we have to take action on that before 
the APA does or is it already in progress and (inaudible) 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  No so Lake Luzerne, that APA permit, from what I understand 
is gonna come through, from talking to Verizon. 
 
Mr. Wright:  It's already been, the application’s been up there then? 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  So, the application’s done, yes. Everything has been done. 
 
Mr. Peck:  So if anyone’s wondering what the discussion is about. It's 
about cell service expansion in the North Country, which is instrumental 
for the North Country, both for health and safety. And so I just wanna, 
you can continue Carl, but if anyone is listening and wanted me to...  
 
Mr. Zeilman: Sure, so the first tower was Providence. Verizon selected 
Providence just because of where it's located, the height of the tower, 
and it's not within the APA jurisdiction. That project, they have the 
fiber in, they have all the generators in, the antennas are actually 
located on the ground there. They should be going up on that tower within 
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the next week or so. And then the next tower will be Lakeview over, I'm 
sorry Edinburg, up in Edinburg sorry Supervisor Raymond.  
 
Mrs. Raymond:  I was gonna call you on that! 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  (laughter) I won't forget about that one. And then 
following that will be both, at the same timeframe, both Lakeview of the 
Town of Day and the Lake Luzerne site up in your area. The APA permits, 
Lakeview is done, Edinburg is done, yours I'm told is done. They did the 
balloon fly.  
 
Mr. Wright:  Did they have raise the towers at Lakeview? 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  They’re gonna raise it fifteen foot there.  
 
Mr. Wright:  No, Lakeview. 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  Yours too. 
 
Mr. Wright:  No, I know ours is going up, but I didn't know if Lakeview 
was or…  
 
Mr. Zeilman:  Fifteen foot, both fifteen foot, they're both the same,  
they're both model (inaudible).  
 
Mr. Allen: (inaudible) the contract from Verizon. 
 
Mr. Zeilman: So, perfect. And there was a little bit of a hiccup with 
property ownership in over at the lake view site. Kinda deciphering where 
that is and there was a little bit of a hiccup with the easement at the 
Hadley site where we've been working with on Verizon on that as well. I 
wish we could have them. I apologize.  
 
Mr. Wright: That’s alright (inaudible – crosstalk) 
 
Mr. Zeilman: (inaudible – crosstalk) we weren’t able to make it here for 
this meeting. 
 
Mr. Peck: But great news, and if for some reason it’s completed in the 
next few days, I wouldn't be unless anybody has a problem with it, taking 
it right to Law and Finance.  
 
Mr. Zeilman:  So, if I get those approved? 
 
Mr. Peck: A anybody got any problem with it?  I think the sooner that 
goes online, the better for everybody.  
 
Mr. Zeilman: Okay. 
 
Mr. Peck:  I mention it because I saw the correspondence going back and 
forth about it. And I said, even if it's not on the agenda, if you got 
‘em done, we can act on them, but it wasn't quite ready.  
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Mr. Zeilman:  Mr. Supervisor, just for the committee here then, those 
agreements are based off of the agreement that was done at Providence and 
Edinburg. So they pretty much mirror one another, if you will, even the 
lease agreement.  The only difference outside of the Providence one is 
Hadley and Lakeview, it's a fifty fifty, you know, share fifty percent of 
the, the income that comes in from Verizon goes to the property owner and 
that's really it. Outside of that  
 
Mr. Peck:  Fifty percent to the County. 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  Fifty percent to the County. Correct. Outside of that, 
they're pretty much the same.  
 
Mr. Peck:  Alright, before we lose you, do you wanna give any updates on 
the Corona virus, the pandemic, the actions going on here. What's going 
on on a daily basis? I didn't ask, figured during public health probably 
Public Health Director Cathi Duncan was probably there doing that, so I 
thought, maybe you could just highlight a little bit about the incident 
command center, what's been going on. 
 
Mr. Zeilman:  So we've been operating as a unified command structure with 
Public Health, our office, the Sheriff's office, Mental Health, really 
jointly and seamlessly downstairs since early March and that has been a 
real benefit to the county's response. It's very easy for us to work with 
Public Health and ask them what their needs are etc. 
So, from the Office of Emergency Services perspective, our biggest role 
in this has been personal protective equipment for fire, police, EMS, the 
hospital, our urgent care systems, you know, so on and so forth. 
We are the repository that the direct contact for the hospital, to the 
state, to all the first responders, to the state stockpile system. 
So, basically what our job has been doing has been working with those 
folks, and they have been tasked with trying to go out and secure, you 
know, gloves and gowns, etc. You know, for their staff members through 
their separate vendors. Once they prove to us that they can't do that, we 
will try to get the ball and work with the state and trying to procure 
some of that stuff. Free from the stockpile, but it's gotten much easier 
since day one to secure our own resources going forward. A little bit of 
a time lag, but you can do it now. So, that's been our major push, you 
know, downstairs since March fifteenth, if you will. We offer the 
support, you know, to Public Health in any way possible whether it's, 
running the Facebook live events to helping them coordinate with other 
counties. You know, to kinda learn what best practices are in other areas 
of the region, if you will. So, that's been a really good working 
relationship. And then having the, you know, the Mental Health and 
Sheriff's office. Mental Health, we’ve been extremely involved with not 
only for our first responders who might be stressed out but family 
members or complaints that come in from, you know, residents. We've 
actually become the point of contact for complaints for residents when 
people aren't following this pause notice, if you will. And when people 
have issues, so we can funnel those to either the Sheriff's office or to 
Mental Health, or, you know, Aging, Social Services, coordinating the 
food deliveries with, you know, the aging department. 
It's a lot of spokes in the in the cog. If you will, wheel. So, it's been 
going pretty smoothly with that. And we have a great staff, you know, 
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downstairs, you know, Mike McEvoy is our EMS coordinator and the County 
Deputy. He's got several deputies that work under him along with Ed 
Trembley. Ed, we haven't had him in the office. We have him outside of 
the office so that he can respond to calls, like, the land side 
unfortunately, in Waterford, the other day. We're trying to separate our 
personnel from one another so that in case, you know, I go down, you 
know, somebody can backfill and we just try to have that separation. 
Mike has been doing a great job, and our EMS agencies working on the new 
procedures and protocols with our EMS providers and fire departments 
actually across the counties. That's been very helpful. 
 
Mr. Peck:  Questions? Any questions for Carl? I just want to compliment 
the, you know, Emergency Services, Sheriff, Mental Health in coordination 
with the Public Health Department their teamwork, the way they all came 
together at a moment's notice, working together is really quite a sight 
to see. And I think as the public, as we go into a regional approach, as 
the governor has asked for, or has demanded, for the reopening phase. 
I think they've reached out to the other counties in the region, and what 
we're finding out is that Saratoga County has been ahead of the curve and 
ahead of the neighboring counties from day one, and so it’s quite an 
impressive feat that’s been done here. So, I want to compliment all these 
folks and Mike McEvoy back here, who’s silent quiet in the back row here, 
but has done an outstanding job of coordinating, working closely with 
Carl coordinating the EMS folks, fire, because they've been instrumental 
obviously all this. So, I want to thank Michael for the daily insights. 
 
Mr. Kinowski: Sir, if I may? 
 
Mr. Peck: Yes, go ahead Mr. Kinowski.  
 
Mr. Kinowski:  This is indicative of what I've seen since two thousand 
and ten of our emergency management that's been in place through all of 
our weather events that we've had. Every time we've had emergency 
management, you guys have been there, you know what to do, you know how 
to pull together from the Sheriff's office through every other agency 
that's a full time agency that works for us. And that's a real proud 
thing to be able to say. You pulled together, you do it for us so thank 
you very much.  
 
Mr. Zeilman: Thanks Supervisor, I appreciate it. Thank you.  
 
Mr. Peck: You've done a great job. Thank you Carl. I just want to make 
one note before I miss it, the Animal Shelter Director Penny Heritage, 
she didn't have anything on the agenda for today. So she wasn't here but 
the rabies vaccination program that was scheduled for May nineteenth is 
postponed. That'll be rescheduled at a later date when it gets so it’s 
sensible for people to come and do the rabies vaccine. So she'll keep us 
informed and up to date on that. The other person I asked here was Dr. 
Prezioso from Mental Health. C’mon over here Doctor, obviously in a time 
like this mental health has been critical aspect of being a critical 
service provided in our county during these difficult times. And I asked 
him to come to Public Safety because a lot of the mental health issues 
end up in the lap of the Sheriff's department, due to crimes that may be 
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committed. So, I thought maybe he could offer some insight on what he's 
seen over the last eight weeks here and some thoughts going forward.  
 
Dr. Prezioso: Sure, thanks Chairman. The first thing that we wanted to do 
was be able to transition our work platform from entirely onsite to 
entirely off site and the kind of work that we do that made that a bit 
challenging because we've got to engage our clientele in that kinda 
process. Fortunately, folks are familiar enough with use of video 
conferencing, telephone services too, so we were able to maintain and 
that was the first thing we were looking to do, we didn't wanna lose any 
service capacity.  Did a look back to two thousand nineteen versus two 
thousand and twenty time period from, I think it was March sixteenth to 
April twenty fourth and we are at almost exactly the same number of 
services delivered. There were fifty nine hundred services delivered in 
each of those years. The variations, maybe there's forty different 
services year over a year that were being delivered. So we were able to 
achieve that goal. A lot of assist from county departments, IT was a 
great help. We wanted them to take a look at any kind of acute or crisis 
related episodes that we would have, so we set up a support line. 
Not gotten a lot of use, I have to say, now I think maybe some of that is 
because some of those calls, and, you know folks, may have some opinions 
on this too. A lot of those things are coming into the call center and 
actually they're coming through me, so I think I'm heading them off at 
the pass before they're actually getting all the way down to our support 
line that that we've got down at the office. Probably on a rolling basis, 
an average of maybe five people or so a day that I'm talking to. Various 
degrees of mental illness. I mean, folks who are not, don't carry any 
kind of illness, but are stressed out anxious, worried, depressed, that 
kinda thing, folks with some chronic mental illness. And it takes a 
little bit longer to work with some of those folks around some of their 
issues. But I think that that's heading things off at the pass and that's 
really what we wanna do, we wanna support will contain what's going on 
because the impacts are gonna be pretty substantial in terms of law 
enforcement and other aspects of public safety. So, those are some things 
on the mental health side and again, I just wanna emphasize the support 
that we've had from the other county departments and working in 
coordination has been a great asset. For us to be present in the command 
center, to tap into resources, We've been able to work with Carl around 
getting PPE not just to staff. Patients who still need to come into our 
office for injections for their injectable medications, but also we 
contract with a number of residential providers and so we're able to get 
PPE to them also Carl’s been really super helpful with that. 
We have not seen an increase in overdoses and that was something that was 
in the media quite a bit. There was a bit concern about an increase in 
overdoses. I did talk to colleagues regionally, and it's actually the 
same region that we've been lumped into for moving out of the pause into 
the different phases and the chair of the regional group of mental health 
directors and Rensselaer, Columbia and Greene and Albany saw increases in 
overdoses. We did some back checking on that as well through a group down 
in with law enforcement, through a group down at Johns Hopkins and our 
numbers for overdoses have not increased. What has increased though are 
relapses. So some of the partners that we work with around addictions and 
relapse related issues are reporting something like a forty to fifty 
percent increase in relapse related to alcohol specifically. That's the 
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kinda thing that may have ripple effects in terms of folks as the weather 
it gets nicer, more and more people having issues with that, getting out 
more, posing more of a risk to others. So, that's something that we want 
to keep an eye on. And the last thing is related to domestic violence 
also something that engages law enforcement regularly too. I've been in 
touch with Wellspring folks, you may be familiar with that agency. They 
do great work where domestic violence issues are concerned. They report 
an increase of over a hundred percent in calls to their domestic violence 
hotline and an increase, although they didn't quantify it, in the number 
of calls that they receive for the hospital to provide support and 
counseling, following episodes of sexual assault. So those are the kinds 
of things that are going on. Now those two pieces, the relapses would 
certainly be expected under these circumstances, and so would the 
increases in domestic violence calls, but in terms of the mental health 
issues in particular maintaining the same level of service, not seeing 
any bump in suicides or suicidal behavior even. Not seeing an increase in 
the number of pickup orders that we do either, so I think we're holding 
our own where that's concerned and where we're seeing increases are the 
places that we would expect to see them. We've got great support around 
that. 
 
Mr. Peck:  Any questions, thank you much, thank you. Any questions for 
Dr. Prezioso? Thank you appreciate it. I just thought that could spritz, 
you know, share some light on what's going on from a mental health aspect 
and public safety and there was nothing on the agenda for our DA’s 
office. 
 
Ms. Gaston: Chairman? 
 
Mr. Peck: Oh, go ahead.  
 
Ms. Gaston: Alright. Sorry. This is Supervisor Gaston and I'm on the 
phone. I was trying to get your attention. Does Dr. Prezioso know if the 
increases in domestic violence reports are from, I guess the best way to 
put it is known families or are these first time incidences or do we have 
any data on that? 
 
Dr. Prezioso:  I don't have any data on that in particular, and I'm not 
sure that that's being collected by Wellspring, which would be the one 
that typically get some of those things. We're not seeing anything in our 
own data that would be able to respond to the question. So, sorry about 
that. 
 
Ms. Gaston:  Okay, thank you. 
 
Mr. Peck: So our District Attorney Karen Heggen, had mentioned, you know, 
domestic violence issues, a serious problem that she’s dealing with as 
the County prosecution. 
 
Mr. Wright: What about child protective, are we getting a lot more calls 
for child protective or is that. In other words… 
 
(Mr. Wright and Mr. Peck speaking at the same time – inaudible)  
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Mr. Peck:  Child Protective Services, we don’t have social services here, 
but Spencer or Chad, have you gotten any sense from that? 
 
Mr. Cooke:  I don't, no.  
 
Mr. Peck:  From Tina Potter? 
 
Mr. Cooke:  I can check. 
 
Mr. Wright:  I just, I know that was a concern that a lot of people had 
with so many kids home. Just curious what those numbers were. 
 
Mr. Cooke:  I'll find out, I’ll let you know. 
 
Mr. Peck: We’ve got the Sheriff, out great Sheriff is here. Was there 
anything on the agenda, anything you wanted to mention Sheriff?  I 
appreciate the work you've been doing here, day and night for the last 
eight weeks.   
 
Mr. Zurlo:  I’ve got some numbers and personally I want to apologize we 
didn’t get the stats out to the committee. I will do that first thing 
tomorrow morning.   
 
Mr. Wright: It’s understandable. 
 
Mr. Zurlo:  It’s been kinda hectic this week. Support services, like Carl 
said, for the incident command center. We're working with all our other 
county agencies.  We have two sergeants assigned down there. Our special 
needs registry that we established a couple years ago, has increased 
tremendously during this pandemic. So, every other day, I have one person 
just calling everybody on that registry to see how they're doing, to see 
if they have any needs. If somebody needs a meal to get ahold of Office 
of the Aging, and they go out and make sure that these people are taken 
care of.  Road Patrol it’s a slight increase. As Dr. Prezioso said mental 
health is now a little bit, but I'll share some numbers with you.  March 
twenty twenty domestics, two hundred and thirty three, April domestics 
two twenty three. So you can see that there's been some level of increase 
a lot more people being home. Mental health calls March of this year, 
eighty eight, April of this year, eighty three. 
So, other than that, road patrols have been busy. Crime has not stopped. 
We also assist in going out to the businesses and letting them know if we 
get a complaint under the pause about people not wearing their masks, or 
whatever. We've been doing more of an educational talk with everybody. 
And for the most part the residents of the county have been great. 
There has not been a lot of complaints in regards to that, 
 
Mr. Peck:  Any questions for the Sheriff?   
 
Mr. Wright:  I just, I've got a couple of people, and my mother is one, 
has mentioned that the Sheriff does call every other day and they really 
appreciate that call. They did want me to thank you to, for making that 
call and checking on them. That makes them feel good. 
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Mr. O’Connor:  And Sheriff, thanks for weighing in on the drive in 
proposition. We hope, we're hoping that maybe some of the schools that 
want the high school graduation can shoot over, just in their cars at the 
drive in and have them up on the big screen and, you know, so it will be 
safe and all that kind of stuff. So thank you for weighing in.  
 
Mr. Zurlo:  You're welcome. Any support we can provide for that. Other 
schools that are starting to contact me now about graduations, possibly 
under football fields, you know, sometime in July. So, we're gonna be 
working with them to try to make this work for the seniors. You know, any 
support you need over there we’ll help you.  
 
Mr. O’Connor:  Thank you very much.  
 
Mr. Peck:  Thank you. One other thing I want to do, and I asked Carl’s 
permission to do this. I just, you know, a lot of times during difficult 
times, you don't hear the good things that are going on. You only hear 
critiques or something but this was such a nice letter or email that was 
sent to Carl and I just wanted to read it. It says. 
Hi Carl, my name is Michelle Beebe, and I'm the Director of Operations 
with the Home of the Good Shepherd. We have five buildings in Saratoga 
County. I met with you today and on a few other occasions throughout our 
current situation, and I just wanted to say that you and Michael have 
been amazing. 
I have found myself in a panic a few times, but you guys came through 
with a smile on your face and I can't tell you how much is appreciated. 
It certainly brings a sense of relief knowing we have your support as we 
continue to push through. I did go on the website and send an email to 
Mr. Veitch, I just want you guys to know that you are doing a fabulous 
job and we are grateful. Best regards. Michelle Beebe.  
So I just wanted to, you know, read that out loud because it's nice when 
you get that, one of our departments, the work they're doing and getting 
recognized. So thank you Carl, Michael. Appreciate it. Any other 
business? Go ahead Jack, if you want to maybe give us an update on your 
situation or something else. Go ahead. I don’t want to lead you, what do 
want to talk about Jack?  
 
Mr. Lawler: Well, the earth really is flat. (laughter) I just wanted to 
take a minute to thank both Carl and Mike for the immediate support that 
they gave us on Sunday. At three thirty, when we had approximately a hill 
the size of two football fields, simply collapse and drop a hundred and 
seventy five feet. The weather channel wants to come over and look at it. 
I don’t know what to say, it's something that's not particularly… 
 
Mr. Wright:  It’s on their website, the weather channel’s website today. 
 
Mr. Lawler:  Yeah, and we lost another five feet today and we're 
measuring it every day. So, you know, we have some properties that are in 
serious jeopardy of collapse and going down the hillside. It’s a hundred 
and seventy five foot drop. There's a private road that runs back to a 
house at the bottom of the, what used to be the hill and that road is 
just about a half mile road and right now that road has, over a hundred 
foot section of that road has over thirty feet of dirt and trees and 
broken trees. There's seventy eighty foot oaks that were ripped out of 
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the ground. But I wanted to thank these two guys and more importantly, 
their team because, you know, Ed was there. Carl has sent me a number of 
emails, and offered to help.  And Mike’s been down. Well, not Mike, but 
his department has been there every day. The only way we can access and 
see what's going on is to use drones. We simply can't go anywhere near 
the edge. You certainly can't go down the side and look at anything. We 
continue to have trees collapse, landscaping collapse. So, every day the 
team, the Undersheriff is down every day with the drone and we're able to 
compare day to day what it looks like. And what we have now, is one house 
actually has three of the sonotubes for the foundation post actually 
hanging over nothing. There's nothing on there. So we are able to get 
some people, give them short periods of time to go in and get some things 
out of their homes because when this happened, Sunday, it was a you need 
to get out of your house right now situation. So we don't know where it's 
gonna end. We're very concerned about the rain over the weekend. I saw 
one possible snow. I mean, what, just what we need some, heavy snow, yea 
that’ll help. And so we don't know what's gonna happen. So, we have 
people who are out of their homes, at least until Monday. When we see. 
But, again, the guys, it comes as no surprise to anybody here that when 
we need help, those guys are the first ones to show up and, and it’s just 
a question of what else can we do for you and that's the question they 
ask every day. So thanks guys. I really appreciate it. It meant a lot to 
our folks down there to have that kind of support and also I want to 
compliment the Highway Department. I talked to Keith on Sunday because 
this is a hundred feet from a heavily traveled county road, and he 
immediately got a geo technical team down there to look at it and make a 
decision. They felt the road was stable, and it was fine, but he was 
extremely responsive as well. That was one thing we were worried about, 
one of the many things. So anyway, thanks to everybody involved.  
 
Mr. Peck:  Thank you Jack. Is there any other business to come before us 
today? Hearing none is there a motion to adjourn?  Mr. Veitch.  Is there 
a second? Mr. Lawler. All in favor signify by saying aye.   
 
Several voices: Aye. 
 
Mr. Peck: Any opposed? 
 
Mrs. Raymond: Aye. 
 
Mr. Peck: You’re on the yes side.  I was a little quick for you Jean. 
Sorry. Anybody opposed, hearing none, motion carried. Meeting adjourned.  
Thank you all for coming and obviously, thank you, to all the folks here 
in the back, outstanding job as always. 
 
 
 


